
Dear Sisters and Brothers, 

There is no great liturgical ñholy-dayò in November.  In fact, for most of the month we are in the season of 

ñOrdinary Time.ò  And yeté 

In many ways this month of November is a month where it all seems to come together.  Where our walk of 

faith is evidenced in beautiful intersections and in complimentary ways.   

This November consider the following:   

§ We will begin loving, remembering, honoring and blessing those who have gone before us as we celebrate 

All-Saints Sunday.  We will look back and remember family members (biological, spiritual and chosen) 

who have shaped our lives and this place.  We will end the month with the Vision Working Group 

presenting to Church Council a first, very rough draft of the road that God has laid before us. 

§ We will hold prayer vigils and worship services around the election on the 7th and 8th and then later in the 

month we will observe ñChrist the Kingò Sunday as we re-member who our ultimate leader is, how he 

served and why it matters. 

§ We will hold Consecration Sunday as we commit our financial resources to the church on November 13th.  

On the same day, a group of people will head to Pittsfield to provide food and service to the Cathedral in 

the Night program that offers food and fellowship to anyone in need.  Less than one week later we will 

come together on work day (November 19th) to lovingly care for our buildings and grounds. 

§ We are doing things both internally and externally.  Two different groups of church-folk are studying 

Romans while a group of clergy from across the County gather here at the same time to study the Bible.  

Our Morning Prayer is blossoming and growing even as we open up the church to our ecumenical partners 

for Thanksgiving Day worship. 

I think these sorts of things are important and especially now as the seasons change and as there is so much 

uncertainty in our community, commonwealth and nation.  The truth is that our faith is a lived, shared, 

experiential thing. As the Psalms so repeatedly demonstrate, living in a way that follows the divine requires us 

to often hold more than one truth and reality in our hearts and minds.  Being a person of faith does mean 

remembering and dreaming, choosing and being chosen, sharing and serving, looking inward and ever 

outwards. 

This November, my heart is filled with gratitude for you, this church and the rare opportunity we have to live 

into our Statement of Purpose to ñrepresent Christ, Godôs saving and healing love, both locally and in the 

wider world.ò  I look forward to the road ahead. 

Peace, 

Brent  
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HAPPY NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

(Please let someone on the Growth  

Committee know if we have not  

included your birthday or listed it  

incorrectly.) 

 

November 3     Ken Fogarty  

November 5     Diane Piraino Randolph 

    Deb McMenamy 

November 8   Betsey McKearnan 

November 11 David Anderegg 

November 12   Peter Wise 

November 18   Trudy Fadding 

November 23   Aleva Henderson 

November 27    Judi Peyron 

 Marcia Miner 

PLEASE REMEMBER THE  

FOLLOWING IN YOUR PRAYERS: 

 

Mark Bachman, Gt. Barrington 

Maschino/Jester/Opperman families  

Alice Wilmot, W. Stockbridge 

Bill Holmes, Lenox, 

Jackie and David Hawkins, Stockbridge 

Don Paine, W. Stockbridge  

Betsey McKearnan, Stockbridge 

Jen Germain, Stockbridge  

  

  

A note about our Prayer Ministry: 

This is a place that cares deeply about prayer.  

Each Sunday we name our Joys and Concerns 

and share them with one another.  Each 

Wednesday in Morning Prayer we honor and 

remember them.  We are currently working 

on a way to share those prayer concerns more 

quickly and to consider how they might find a 

place in a monthly publication like this one.   

If you have ideas, please give the office a 

call!  Thank you for your love, care and  

prayers for our common life. 

SAVE THE DATE!! 

Our annual Fall Work Day will be Saturday, 

November 19!  We will have inside and 

outside jobs for people of all ages and abili-

ties.  More information to come!  Thank 

you. 
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Mission and Action    

 

WALK TO PREVENT HOMELESSNESS  
 

Ron Hanft our financial secretary reported the final tally for our participation in the Construct Walk to 
Prevent Homelessness which took place on Sunday, September 25th.   

  
$   1,192.40  from Tristan Osgoodôs efforts 

     1,000.00  M&A match 

        940.00   on-line donations 

        840.00  total collected/committed at coffee hour 

        130.00 from 3 checks made out to Construct and sent to the church office (one was in response to 
Madonna's announcement church), and one was in honor of Hal & Ann Brink.         

        125.00 in 5 checks written to the church but indicated for Construct, rewritten into one check. 

A GRAND TOTAL OF $4,227.40  

Ron adds: ñCongratulations to all of you, the walkers, the solicitors, collectors, and the cheering sectionò. 
 

HUMAN RIGHTS SPEAKER SERIES 

 

Mark your calendars for Sunday, November 13th at 3:00 pm. The lecture will be held in our church 
sanctuary, 4 Main Street, Stockbridge. Reception to follow. Featured speaker will be Professor Janice 
Johnson Dias, ñSeeing and treating black women and girls as humans.ò 
 

Dr. Janice Johnson Dias holds a Ph.D. in Sociology from Temple University with a specialization in urban 
and political sociology. Her research focuses on impoverished mothers and children. She is a recipient of 
grants from Robert Wood Johnson Foundation Active Living Research New Connections and the Research 
Foundation of New York to examine low-income Black mothersô perceptions of neighborhood safety and the 
relationship to their daughtersô physical activity. 

 

For more information, please contact: Ricky Bernstein, rickypenrose@gmail.com 

 

COMMUNITY OUTREACH PROJECT: CATHEDRAL IN THE NIGHT, Sunday November 13 at 2:00 
p.m.  St. Josephôs Roman Catholic Church on North Street in Pittsfield.  A community meal is held every 
Sunday afternoon rain or shine in the front yard of St. Joeôs church.  M & A is in its second year making one 
of the meals for the 80 diners.  Our commitment is to provide an entree and dessert of our choosing. Hal and 
Ann Brink will be preparing chili, cornbread muffins and dessert cookies and brownies.  We will be making 
the food in our church kitchen on Saturday Nov. 12th  and transporting it to Pittsfield early afternoon on 
Sunday.  We could use cookie bakers and possible prep-cooks.  Please contact Hal or Ann Brink for more 
information.  

 

CHRISTMAS GIVING TREE 
 

We will be having gift tags ready for selection on Sunday, November 20 and all gifts need to be wrapped and 
returned to the JE Room by December 11th.  Individual and families will be selected from: The Elizabeth 
Freeman Center in Pittsfield, Construct, Literacy Network of Berkshire County and we never forget our 4 
legged friends at Sonsini Animal Shelter and Animal Dreams.  Like last year, weôd like to put a limit of $25-
$30 a gift tag.  Anyone who would like to participate in the Giving Tree project but cannot get a tag or 
cannot get to the store to shop we would be glad to be your personal shopper.  If you send in a check,  please 
make it out to the church and put in the memo line: Christmas tree gifts.  

 

mailto:rickypenrose@gmail.com


Trustees 
 

There is good news from the spending front as the new light bulbs Joe Nicolosi researched and the Trustees 
purchased for the entire church, have already given us a significant savings on our electric bill. These bulbs 
should last for decades. Letôs hear it for technology! The recent financial report from Chuck Gillett (no óeô) is 
quite good in general, with the numbers properly in line with expectations and budgeting. Wayne Dix and 
Chuck Gillett of the Trustees are working on a few things including a new presentation format for our 
financial report which will bring more clarity and transparency to the numbers in our budget. At the same 
time, under the leadership of Paul Kopperl, the Endowment Committee is working to approve a revised 
investment policy statement aimed to better guide our socially and environmentally responsible investment 
decisions while fostering our desire to maintain principal and maximize returns. Also, in the realm of finance, 
Brent has informed us as of last nightôs meeting the Stewardship Letter has gone out. Stewardship Sunday is 
November 13th. We are looking forward to a healthy and enthusiastic response from the members of the 
congregation.  
 
The Buildings and Grounds subcommittee continues to research options regarding repair of the sanctuary 
windows and repair or replacement of the shabby green shutters. They are searching out and examining 
various proposals. There has been some recent discussion concerning removal of the red paint on the brick on 
the east side of the sanctuary exterior. All this work needs to be researched and completed before installation 
of the Memorial Garden. The water which was seeping into the basement on the western foundation has been 
stopped, at least for now. The B & G subcommittee will continue work on that in the spring so we might be 
sure of a more permanent solution. In the meantime, keep your fingers crossed that the three furnaces we 
possess will continue to crank out some nice, reliable warmth this winter. If weôre lucky we wonôt have 
another service in the J.E. Room this winter. If we do however, we will be able to enjoy the new shades soon 
to be installed near the piano as a sort of trial measure to see how well they perform. These shades (light-
filtering or black-out) are important as they will reduce the heat of direct morning sunlight on our beautiful 
piano. Also, in the J.E. Room and elsewhere, we may have found someone to do cleaning and carpet cleaning 
for a much better price than we had been paying. It seems our garbage hauler has been convinced to reduce the 
cost of our trash removal by over $60.00/ month for the same service we had been receiving.  
 
As for new business, Anne Roy has suggested the church develop a Church Resource Guide. We have some 
wonderfully talented individuals with a wide range of expertise in various fields. It would be helpful to be able 
to tap into this bank of knowledge.  

 
The Trustees are all atwitter about our November 30th coffee hour responsibility. Yes. Thatôs it!  
Finally, we have chosen Saturday, November 19th as the date we will have our annual FALL CLEAN-UP. 
Details will follow.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Robert Doerr, Chairman, Board of Trustees 

 

Deacons  

 

 The passage of timeééé.. 

  

Before we know it, the season of Advent will be here, and we will once again start the new liturgical year. 
Time is, of course, a major theme of Advent observances: we wait, we look forward, we take stock of 
ourselves, and fervently long for the promise of Godôs deliverance in the form of the Incarnation. 

  

Time brings changes to us all. That includes our building, our Bibles, and our furnishings as well as our own 
bodies and souls. This Advent season, we will say goodbye to our old Advent wreath, which is about to go to 
whatever Heaven awaits faithful furnishings which have ceased to serve us. Our old wreath, which uses oil-
filled candles, is leaking and creaking, and the Deacons are shopping for a new one as we speak. We are 
hoping to find a new Advent wreath that preserves our simple esthetic. But the new one will also allow us to 
use (safely) real evergreens and real candles. Using beeswax candles will allow us to mark the passage of time 

(over) 



from the beginning of Advent until Christmas Eve: the candles will burn down week by week, and so we will 
have, by December 24, an asymmetrical array of candles- some half-spent, some almost new-  which will 
mark the real passage of time spent in Advent.  

  

Change is always a little unsettling, but we know this one will be for the better. (And it is necessary, since the 
candles in the old wreath no longer stay lit and are a fire hazard anyway.) The Deacons invite you all to 
celebrate Advent the way we always haveéwith perhaps a little more visual evidence that time is passing for 
us all.  
 

David Anderegg, The Deaconsô Chair 
 

Growth and Fellowship 
 

Warm Welcomers, Kiddie Caregivers And Happy Hosts Wanted.  Start your Sunday morning with a smile 
and a shaking of hands.  Spend sometime in your childhood playing Lincoln Logs or drawing.  Enjoy sharing 
yummy baked goods, a cup of coffee and a simple "how are you".  What wonderful ways to share yourself 
with our congregation, our children and our guests.  If you've volunteered before, you know the satisfaction 
you feel after serving.  If you haven't, please give it a try and allow yourself the opportunity to feel the 
gratitude and joy of giving.  Signup in the J.E. Room or visit our website www.stockbridgeucc.org and click 
Sign-Up Central for Greeter, Nursery Volunteer or Coffee Hour Host.  You will be happy you did! 

 

Would you like to host coffee hour but need a partner?  Would like to bake for coffee hour but can't commit 
to serving?  Contact Diane Fogarty fowgsken@verizon.net or a member of Growth & Fellowship and we will 
work with you. 
 

Christian Education 
 

Romans 5:1-8: Therefore, since we are justified by faith, we have peace with God through our Lord Jesus 
Christ, 2 through whom we have obtained access to this grace in which we stand; and we boast in our hope of 
sharing the glory of God. 3 And not only that, but we also boast in our sufferings, knowing that suffering 
produces endurance, 4 and endurance produces character, and character produces hope, 5 and hope does not 
disappoint us, because Godôs love has been poured into our hearts through the Holy Spirit that has been given 
to us. 6 For while we were still weak, at the right time Christ died for the ungodly. 7 Indeed, rarely will 
anyone die for a righteous personðthough perhaps for a good person someone might actually dare to die. 
8 But God proves his love for us in that while we still were sinners Christ died for us.  

  

This fall there are two 12-week Bible study classes dedicated to reading the book of Romans. Paulôs letter to 
the Romans is one of his most theologically dense and rich letters in the New Testament. In our discussions 
we have been grappling with important questions such as: What is the nature of sin? How do grace and the 
law interact? How does Jesusô life, death, and resurrection accomplish salvation? In this passage, Paul argues 
that Godôs unwavering love to human beings was demonstrated fully in the death of Christ. I think it is 
important to unpack this significant statement. First, God takes the initiative to extend salvation to Godôs 
people. God is the author of our justification and the Fatherôs sending of the Son wins us this free, unmerited 
gift. Human beings cannot save themselves nor can they makes themselves worthy enough to warrant 
salvation. Second, God the Father and Son are working together for this plan. God does not send some alien 
representative to die for our sins. Instead, the Father sends the Son in demonstration of Godôs ultimately 
solidarity with Christ (and with all those who suffer).. God the Father and God the Son are indivisibly united 
as the Triune God. What happens to the Son impacts the Father (though the exact impact is something 
theologians have debated for a long time, e.g. does God the Father experience the suffering of Jesus Christ?). 
Third, God pursues human beings the ends of the earth. Despite humanityôs constant rejection of God 
throughout salvation history (from the Garden of Eden to the Exodus), God doggedly insists to change the 
hearts of human beings and relate them from the power of death and sin. In fact, humans ultimately killed the 
Jesus Christ, the Incarnation of God, but God refused that this would be the final world. In the resurrection, 
Godôs unwavering, steadfast love is evident in Godôs raising Jesus from the dead. This truly is Good News.   

 

Jeremy Ridenour, Chair of Christian Education 

http://www.stockbridgeucc.org
mailto:fowgsken@verizon.net
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The first edition of "Berkshire Home Companion" will take place here in the sanctuary.  The evening 
entertainment, based upon the winning public radio formula, will feature musical guests, radio plays, 
storytelling, advertisements, and ñnews from Lake Mahkeenac, my home town.ò Performers will include 
folksinger, JoAnne Redding, the Mount Everett Madrigal Singers, our own singers Marjorie Dix, Nellie 
Rustick, Steve Hassmer and John Demler, local actors and comics Hana Kenny, Chris Brophy and Alison 
Larkin, and the evening's host and writer, David Anderegg. In conjunction with this event, we will also 
sponsor a pro/am pie contest, with the entries available for purchase after the evening entertainment.  

 

Tickets are $20. (free for children under 12). If this amount is a budget-buster for you, please talk to Brent 
about a "scholarship." If you will be out of town on November 5, feel free to buy a ticket and donate it to a 
friend! And talk to Patty Strauch about entering a pie in the pie contest!   This is a benefit for the church but 
we don't want it just to be a "head tax" on our members. We are hoping for a big turnout from non-members; 
so please, invite your friends and neighbors for an evening of fun and (mostly) secular entertainment.   

 

 

Rev. Don Paine is raising money for cancer research at Memorial Sloan Kettering.    

 

Subject:  An Open, Honest, and Humble letter re:  Fredôs Team and the request for you to consider 
sponsoring me this year. Please read, thank you for reading: 

 

Dear Family and friends:  

 

An unusual year creates unusual opportunities:  Disappointments and its blessings can come from the same 
event.  

I sat in the office of TCS NYC Marathon logistics team on Monday, September 26th to discuss issues 
concerning the Religious Services on Sunday November 6th: ñFor Runners By Runnersò.  It is the 30th 
Anniversary of my organizing this event.   

 

I should first remind everyone that I had been hit by a car  on Fatherôs Day, June 19th, endured multiple 
fractures of the pelvis, pelvic  ring and sacrum and was recuperating after surgery. 

I am recovering and even though not fully recovered.  

I told them my plan of walking the marathon with crutches supported throughout the marathon by family and 
friends. The logistics team told me that my plan to walk the marathon assisted by crutches and a team of 8  

(over) 
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